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INTRODUCTION 

Happy New Year! We hope that you had a great Christmas season celebrating Jesus with your family and 

friends.2021 was a great year of Harvest and projects. 

 We trained about 1000 leaders 

 We visited the five VMK – regions not once for training and Outreach meetings 

 We held a mega 10th anniversary event in all the five regions with our international partners 

facilitating the Nairobi and Kajiado conferences. 

 We started the borehole work at Kajiado managing to complete phase 1 of the project. 

 We reached the unreached in West – Pokot, a new adventure in the ministry 

 Held a successful virtual and in person regional leaders meeting 

 Our board of directors met three times to deliberate on ministry issues 

 Brother Gord and Doug Loveday had a successful meeting with our board in Nairobi 

KAJIADO JANUARY PRAISE REPORT 2022 

2022 has started with a series of activities. In the month of January we managed to install the solar panel 

pumps and water storage tanks in Kajiado borehole courtesy of our partners, Impact Hope. 

The Kajiado residents together with us were overwhelmed with the work. The community gathered at the 

site to celebrate and thank the Lord for this breakthrough! 

During this day, the 

over 1000 cattle 

drunk the water 

from this borehole. 

The work is still on 

and we expect to 

move to the third 

phase. 

(Solar panel, the 

water pump and 

tanks installed) 

 

 

The cattle 

arrive to 

enjoy the 

water for the 

first time at 

the new 

borehole.  

 

 



NAIROBI JANUARY PRAISE REPORT 

Partner churches in Nairobi started the year with prayers on the mountain. 

VMK youth wing held a great youth seminar on 2nd, January at Hope Bible Chapel, Nairobi. The meeting 

brought on board all VMK partnering churches.  

Youth Rally at Hope Bible Chapel 

NYANZA JANUARY PRAISE REPORT 

1) New Church Plant 

We encourage our partnering churches to go out and preach and after that they 
baptize and gather them in a church, discipling them. Nyanza was the first to 
surprise with a new church plant in January 23rd. 

Brethren praying at the site where new church plant is to be built. 



2) BIBLE SCHOOL (TOT)TRAINING  

We have had a challenge with bible school training in Nyanza. We did not have 
enough human resource to facilitate the trainings when the senior lecturer is not 
around. We are however happy to report that the first TOT training journey has 
started. Currently two teachers are undergoing the induction. The induction is 
being carried out by Mr. Dylan, the Director of Harvesters Bible School in Kenya. 

Conclusion 

This year is shaping up to be perhaps our busiest 
year ever for ministry activities. Ladies department 
will be having their conference from 18th – 24th, 
April. All other dates for events will be availed by 
mid-February. 

In January, VMK-Western and North rift- valley 
chapters managed to start the year on the mountain for prayers.  Standing with 
their reports, they will be able to avail their activities calendar by second week of 
February. 

Thank you so much for your continSued support in prayers and giving.  


